CLEVELAND CLINIC

EUCLID AVENUE AT EAST NINETY-THIRD STREET

CLEVELAND 6, OHIO

July 20, 1948.

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 409 Security Trust Bldg., Lexington, Kentucky.

Dear Fred:

It has been on my mind for several weeks to write you congratulating you on your election to President of the American Surgical Association. The thought occurred to me that this now gives us a new lever in handling our friend, Elkin.

I was notified from the College of being on the Panel with you. Let me know further if you have any ideas on which phase of the subject you want me to cover.

I am sorry I was not able to get to Chicago. With kindest regards, I am,

Sincerely yours,

tej:jw

T. E. Jones, M. D.